
The mission of the Trinity United Methodist Church is to be a welcoming ministry to all  

persons equally; to nurture spiritual development, fellowship and outreach. 
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We  moved to Port Townsend from Kuna, Ida-

ho last year.  Like many other people 

we’ve met, we decided to move here because of family 

in the area.  Our youngest daughter and her family 

(including our 3 youngest grandchildren) live here.  In 

addition, Sharon has four siblings between here and 

Olympia.   

The journey which brought us here has been compli-

cated; you might say our path has been “circular”.  But, 

the time it took to get here seems to have gone by in a 

flash!  Sharon was born in Washington DC.  Her family 

moved to Olympia when she was 7 years old.  She 

graduated from Olympia HS; attended Centralia Col-

lege; and Edison Technical School in Seattle where she 

received her LPN Certification.  She worked in Seattle 

at Northwest Hospital while we lived in Seattle.   

Ted was born in Billings, Montana and lived in Mon-

tana and Wyoming for his first 12 years.  His family 

moved to Longview where Ted graduated from Mark 

Morris HS.  He graduated from Centralia College; and 

from the University of Washington (Seattle) in 1968 

with a BS in Electrical Engineering, focusing on Com-

puter Engineering.  Ted worked at the UW Aeronauti-

cal Lab in charge of the wind tunnel during those 

school years. 

As you probably figured out; we met at Centralia Col-

lege.  We both lived in Olympia and rode the College 

Commuter bus; where we first met.  We got married in 

1965 at the Olympia United Methodist Church.  While 

in Seattle we had two sons – Michael and Matthew. (As 

adults they both moved back to Seattle!)  When Ted 

(Continued on page 5) 
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PASTOR’S LOG  
By Pastor Tony Brown 

My  uncle, Gary Brown, was diagnosed with lung 

cancer a few years ago and just recently he 

passed away as a result of it. Whenever a loved one of 

ours dies one of the things we think about is life after 

death. Is there really life after death? If so, what's it 

like? Where is it? Or maybe do we just simply die and 

cease to exist anymore? Wouldn't it be nice to know 

for certain? 

When I had gotten 

word that he had 

passed away I made 

the trip down to Orting, 

WA to see his wife and 

my Dad's side of the 

family who had flown 

in from the south. We 

sat around and shared 

good stories about 

Gary, ate together, and 

even watched the Sea-

hawks win a football 

game. He would have 

enjoyed all of that. 

Later in the afternoon just as the sun was setting we 

noticed that there was a spectacular sunset so we 

went out to get a better view. When we got to the road 

where we could see better one of the brightest double 

rainbows I had ever seen appeared seemingly out of 

nowhere. I took the picture you see here of it. We all 

were amazed by the sign that we felt like we were get-

ting. Gary was not dead but alive, and God's beautiful 

rainbow in the sky was a sign to us that both God and 

Gary were present with us. 

Over the years I've heard countless stories of people 

who have received incredible signs that their loved 

ones who had passed were alive with God. Maybe 

you've experienced or heard things like this as well. 

Then there are those who have had near death experi-

ences and have come back from the afterlife to tell 

about it. 

The story of Jesus' death and resurrection, which we 

celebrate especially at Easter, truly is a story that 

should give all of us hope that life continues even after 

death has taken hold of us. For as Jesus said, "When I 

go to prepare a place for you, I will return and take you 

to be with me so that where I am you will be too". Je-

sus' death and resurrection is a miraculous sign for 

those of us who believe that death is not the end. In-

stead it becomes the 

transition from being 

'here' (wherever here 

is?) to being 'there' with 

Jesus (wherever there 

is?).  

In the book study we 

are doing for Souper 

Wednesdays right now, 

the author writes about 

how Jesus says to the 

one next to him on the 

cross, "truly I tell you, 

today you will be with 

me in paradise". She 

goes on to explain that 

maybe what's important about this is not that Jesus 

defines what paradise is, but rather that Jesus promis-

es the one being crucified with him that he will be with 

Jesus. In other words, maybe the most important thing 

about life after death is who we will be with. Our Chris-

tian faith teaches us that we will be with Jesus, and 

since there's not more than one Jesus we will also be 

with one another. Maybe what's most important about 

heaven is not whether there are streets of gold or not, 

but that we will be with God forever together.  

Happy Easter! Jesus is alive! Our loved ones are with 

him today! One day we will be as well! 

In Christ, 

Pastor Tony 
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If  you want to help dismantle systemic racism but 

are uncertain what to doooooooo, please con-

sider joining a new 5 week book group based on Do 

the Work, an Antiracism Activity Book by W. Kamau Bell 

and Kate Schatz. In person sessions on Thursdays, 

April 27 and May 4, 11, 18 and 25 from 4-5:30 PM, 

will be co-led by Amy Hepburn and Robin Stemen. Sign

-up by contacting Robin at robin@olumpus.net. Or join 

a Zoom Book Discussion group on Tuesdays, April 25 

and May 2, 9, 16, and 23 from 6:30-8:00 PM led by 

Kathy Stevenson. Sign-up by contacting Kathy at 

kstevensonpt@gmail.com. 

This book has basic AND in-depth info about systemic 

racism, with plenty of practical guides to action and is 

a friendly way to step into the conversation. If you 

have questions, contact Gail Jenkins or Margaret Engle 

who participated the first time this was offered. W. 

Kamau Bell suggests that all justice campaigns began 

with protest. Check out the picture below of an anti-

racist protest in Port Townsend, organized by the first 

Do the Work cohort. See if you can find Gail! 

TRINITY RACIAL JUSTICE 
GROUP 
By Margaret Engle 
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The  March gathering had everything you could 

want - delicious food, warm fellowship, 

and a wonderful and informative presentation!  Our 

potluck luncheons have been great successes.  It is 

amazing how it always works out with a nice variety of 

options and lots of food!  Thanks to all of the women 

who bring food to share!  Please join us and bring a 

friend! 

Our speaker was Heather Dudley-Nollette, Director of 

Development at Bayside Housing & Services.  Heather 

gave us so much insight into how Bayside works dili-

gently to strengthen our community through housing, 

advocacy and human services while supporting social 

and economic independence for people in our com-

munity who need some assistance.  What they do is 

vital to the wellbeing of our community!  It was truly 

inspirational and we encourage all of you to visit their 

website and consider how you might help them ac-

complish their goals. 

The April UWF meeting will be on Friday, April 14th, 

at 11:30 in the Trinity Fellowship Hall.  Once again, it 

will be a potluck luncheon.  Our speaker will be Betsy 

Davis, who is the delightful Executive Director for the 

Northwest School of Wooden Boat Building in Port 

Hadlock.  She is an unassuming powerhouse and a 

wonderful, upbeat speaker who has really whipped 

the school's fundraising, buildings, and curriculum into 

place.  Betsy has also been a terrific advocate for wom-

en to learn skills to enter the marine trades and earn a 

decent, stable income for their lifetimes without taking 

out loans that break the bank.  She fosters and en-

courages entrepreneurship among young people.  We 

hope you will join us for this interesting presentation 

and yummy meal! 

TRINITY UNITED WOMEN IN FAITH 
By Nancy Stevens, UWF President 
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(Spotlight continued from page 1) 

graduated from UW he accepted a job with IBM in San 

Jose, CA.  We moved there in April of 1968.  In 1971 

and 1973 we added our daughters, Megan and Melis-

sa, to round out our family.  (Yes, we did get carried 

away with the M’s in naming our children!)  We lived 

just south of San Jose in Morgan Hill where Ted de-

signed and built (personally, from scratch) our first 

home.  We lived there for about 6 years.  Ted was in-

volved in developing very complex computer systems 

and was spending a lot of time with IBM in Boulder, 

CO.  So in 1974 we decided to move there.  We en-

joyed Colorado; living on a small 12 acre farm north-

east of Longmont.  In 1979 IBM asked us to move to 

Tucson to a new IBM plant.  We didn’t want to move 

into that Arizona heat, so we chose to leave IBM and 

move to Boise, Idaho to work for Hewlett Packard.  We 

bought 40 acres of undeveloped farm land outside of 

Boise in Kuna, Idaho.  And once again, Ted designed 

and built our home from the ground up.  The farm 

work and construction work balanced out the engi-

neering environment where progress was sometimes 

hard to detect.   Sharon didn’t want to transfer her 

LPN certification so she became a substitute teacher in 

our children’s schools… until they hit High School and 

the kids objected to mom being everywhere they 

were.   

In 1984 Ted and several friends left HP and started 

their own computer accessories company:  Extended 

Systems.  Our electronic products allowed companies 

to share their new LaserJet printers with many other 

people to offset the cost of the printers.  Sharon 

worked at the company as did several of the kids.  It 

was scary and exciting and allowed us all to expand 

our scope of experience.  

As a family we traveled with our children wherever we 

lived.  We loved camping in Colorado and Wyoming.  

We also spent a lot of time on the road when they 

were young driving to Olympia for Thanksgiving or 

Christmas since both of our families lived there. (We 

drove through lots of blizzards across Wyoming, Idaho 

and Oregon.) After our kids left home we started trav-

eling for fun.  In fact, our first year (1995) we did a mis-

sion trip to Honduras to help build a church; we re-

ceived a refugee family from Zaire (Congo) that lived 

with us for several months while we helped them get 

settled; and we took a late fall trip to Europe.  That trip 

to Europe was compelling and we’ve traveled to many 

different areas, enjoying everything.  Sharon’s maiden 

name is O’Neil, so you can imagine how much she en-

joyed Ireland.  In fact, so much we took a later trip 

back to Ireland with her O’Neil siblings!   

The little town of Kuna that we lived in and loved for 

43 years has become a booming town with lots of 

housing developments surrounding our farm.  So, sev-

eral years ago we decided we should think about mov-

ing.  We decided we’d return to Washington and Port 

Townsend seemed right.  Once we made that decision, 

Sharon had all the household belongings packed and 

stacked about a year before we actually moved.  We 

were fortunate to find a nice home in the tight market 

of Port Townsend.  Sadly, we moved away from our 3 

older, mostly grown grandchildren and our older 

daughter in Boise. 

Over the years we have been involved with lots of 

different church activities.  We attended and were in-

volved in the Kuna UMC.  So, we were very happy 

when a former Pastor and friend (Rev. Karen) told us 

about Trinity UMC before we moved here.  She hadn’t 

visited the church but she had met and was impressed 

with Pastor Tony at the Oregon/Idaho PNW combined 

Annual Conferences.  She knows us pretty well and 

she figured we would probably like it here.  We have 

been received with open arms and friendly faces in 

Trinity.  Thank you all for your hospitality. 

Random tidbits about us you might not guess:  As a 

youth Sharon was on the Olympia YMCA swim team 

and remembers swim meet competitions up this way 

in Bremerton and Sequim.  At 17 Ted was a Y-Camp 

counselor at Spirit Lake below Mt St Helens and 

climbed the mountain 18 years before it blew.   
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CANDLELIGHT CONCERT  
Thursday, April  27, 7:00 PM 

By Beth Kissinger, John Miller, and Ron Portin 

Joe Euro 
An Evening of Classical/Neo-Classical/Finger-Style Guitar Playing 

In-Person, Online & On the Air 

Trinity  United Methodist’s Candlelight Con-

certs hosts Joe Euro, a “Classical/Neo-

Classical Finger-Style” guitarist, who will be performing 

at Trinity United Method-

ist Church on Thursday, 

April 27 2023, at 7:00 

PM for one set with no inter-

mission.   

The performance will also 

be streamed live at https://

trinityumcpt.org/concerts/  

where you will find a link for 

the Candlelight Concerts 

Online and ways to do-

nate.  The concert will also 

be simulcast on KPTZ FM 

91.9.  

Admission is free, with a 

suggested donation $15 per 

person.  Half of the donation 

proceeds from this concert 

will go to Joe Euro’s chosen 

charity, Habitat for Humani-

ty, East Jefferson County, 

whose mission is “Seeking 

to put God’s love into action, Habitat for Humanity 

brings people together to build homes, communi-

ties and hope.” 

Trinity United Methodist Church is located at 609 Tay-

lor Street, across from the Community Center, in Up-

town.  Attendees should plan on arriving early – doors 

will open at 6:30. Masks are required for in-person at-

tendees.  

This Joe Euro Candlelight Concert performance will 

feature Acoustic, Instrumen-

tal "Neo-Classical"/“Finger 

Style” Guitar, highlighting 

many of Euro's "Neo-

Classical" original composi-

tions and some actual Classi-

cal Guitar pieces, “plucked 

from the Classical Guitar 

Repertoire.”  Mr. Euro is of-

ten referred to as a “Classical 

Guitarist” but Joe explains 

that he neither has the time 

or the discipline to stay on 

top of that repertoire.  And 

besides, after learning classi-

cal guitar techniques over 

the years, he is more moti-

vated to play his “neo-

classical” pieces, and ar-

rangements often composed 

by him, and often utilizing a 

few different “open tunings.” 

Joe makes a tentative “set list” for his performance but 

prefers to be able to “go rogue” and deviate from that, 

should the spirit move.  

Some of Mr. Euro’s set may also include arrangements 

of some lite jazz standards, and most likely a few 
(Continued on next page) 
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Thursday, April 27 

Joe Euro 

 

Thursday, May 25 

Toot Sweet 

 

Thursday, June 22 

Lino Rivera  

 

Thursday, July 27 

Summertime Singers 

 

Thursday, August 24 

Clay Bartlett 

 

Thursday, September 28 

Caitlin Kelly 

 

Our Candlelight Concerts have raised 

donations for these charities: 

OlyCap 

Food Bank 

Dove House 

Gatheringplace 

Bayside Housing 

Habitat for Humanity 

Wild Rose Chorale Scholarships 

Olympic Neighbors 

St Vincent de Paul 

Jumping Mouse 

Olympic Angels 

Recovery Café 

Yea Music! 

NAMI 

CANDLELIGHT CONCERT LINE-UP & CHARITIES 

“covers”, and last, but not least, a bit of his 

"Ambient Space Guitar" pieces utilizing a digital re-

verb and a volume pedal, to draw down all that “Taj 

Mahal”-like reverb. This is a sound he enjoyed de-

veloping and experimenting with when he moved 

to this area back in 1979 and would bring his guitar 

into the bunkers at Fort Flagler.  Joe also was able 

to get into the “Cistern” at Fort Worden, which also 

inspired him to use this “Big Spacey Sound” which 

is now accessible with some of Euro’s “guitarsenal” 

of various guitars and “gizmology.”  

Euro’s “day job”, The Wine Seller, was founded by 

him in 1982. It is one of Washington’s State’s oldest 

and finest wine/bottle shops, located on Water St. 

“downtown” Port Townsend. Besides wine and mu-

sic, Joe loves to travel.  He has hosted and guided 

many European and one South American “Small 

Group Journeys” and is still filling the last few spac-

es for his next Small Group Journey to Spain from 

September 26th – October 6th, 2023.  

Joe Euro concert continued 
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Love is an action word 

It does not stand idly by 

 When someone is hurting 

Or hungry 

 Or thirsty 

Love causes us to do what 

 We can to change the 

Situation. 

Love demands forward action 

Love cries when others cry and 

 Laughs when others laugh 

And is silent when need be. 

Love is real 

Love can’t be faked,  

Not really…the truth always comes out 

 Eventually. 

Love is a joy, not a burden though 

It carries burdens often. 

Love displays gratitude often and  

 Never takes anything for granted. 

Love is the reason to be alive 

 Not money 

Not fame 

 Or prestige but love 

Is why one is alive. 

So love, love, love 

Your Creator, yourself and your fellow person. 

 

Judye Best 

February 21, 2023, at her Habitat House 

Dedication 

Rummage Sale!      
Hold June 2nd & 3rd for our Rummage Sale (plus the 
few days previous if you help prep). Keep 

collecting items from cleaning out your closets and 

basements that you no longer need - WE want 

them. Please put them aside for a little longer and 
we will collect closer to the sale.  

We also need a good 
group of people to 
help organize and 
facilitate this event. If 
you would like to join 
us for the fun, contact 
Kathy O’Shea (203-241
-1510).  

June 2 & 3  (Fri & Sat) 

Craft  
Fundraiser 

Thanks to your enthusiasm, we will 
hold our Craft-Cookie sale on 

Saturday, November 4th! 

Now is the time to start working on 

your craft so you can spread it out 

through the year.  

Contact  Debra 
(debolson747@yahoo.ca) or 

Marlene 
(littleredhen321@gmail.com) if 

you have questions.  

E VENTS  &  A NNOUNCE MENTS  
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TRINITY TIMES DEADLINE 
Articles and photos need to be received by 
the office by Tuesday, April 25 for our next 
publication. Please e-mail your items to the 
office at trinityumc@olympus.net.  

E VENTS  &  A NNOUNCEME NTS  

EASTER SEASON 
Palm Sunday, April 2 

Maundy Thursday/Good Friday Service, 
Thursday, April 6, 6PM 

EASTER—APRIL 9 

 Sunrise Service, 6:30 AM, behind 

Maritime Center (downtown) 

 Light Breakfast at Trinity, after Sunrise 
Service 

 Easter Service, 10 AM - remember to 
bring noise makers and fresh cut 

flowers! 

Liturgical Art Workshops 
There will be two workshops on fabric 

painting for liturgical art. April 12 at 

11AM will be for Pentecost and April 19 

will be for the Green / Growth Sundays. 

These will be in place of the normal 

Wednesday book study. Additional in-

formation will be available on the table 

outside the sanctuary. Please let Bess 

Anne Corwith (bacorwith@gmail.com 

or 303-828-7417) know if you plan on 

participating so we can have enough 

supplies. No experience needed! 

TRINITY FRIENDS GATHERINGS  
We have now completed our first experience with Trinity Friends meeting for meals and/or activities over 
the past 6 months.  Most groups were able to meet at least once which resulted in new experiences by our 
congregation of getting to appreciate and create friendships with Trinity congregants that they may have 
not met or known before. 

In April we will establish new Trinity Friends groups of six, with the goal of each group gathering together 
sometime in May, July and August.  Look for the sign-up sheet during our upcoming Sunday Services.  This 
is a wonderful opportunity for new congregants to join Trinity Friends as well as current participants to 
become a member of a different paring of friends.  For those of you who were not part of Trinity Friends 
we hope you will consider joining us this time!  

Donna & Dan Purnell 
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How  blessed we are to have such a wonder-

ful group of people who enjoy getting 

together for fun, exercise, fellowship and to admire the 

beautiful area we live in!  We usually stick with easier 

hiking trails and often stay close to our area.  Normally 

we hike 3-5 miles and try to squeeze in some fun when-

ever possible.   

If you would like to receive email notifications of upcom-

ing hikes, as well as photos we take along the way, 

please send your name and email address to Nancy Ste-

vens (nstevensnow@gmail.com).  Feel free to invite 

friends and neighbors to join in the fun!   

TRINITY HIKING GROUP 
By Nancy Stevens 

Happy Birthday, Marlene and Dalene! 



         1 1  

April 2023 

 

Ron Portin ................................................................. Organ Tech 

John Miller .............................................Sound, Tech, Musician 

Devon Helman .........................................................Zoom Tech 

Matt Harter ....................................................... Live Video Tech 

Melinda LaPlant and Ron Portin ... Fold and collate bulletins 

Dan Purnell ................................................. Liturgist scheduling 

Kathy O'Shea ............................ Sunday volunteer scheduling 

Marlene Colvin .....Money Counter scheduling, training, etc. 

Bess Anne Corwith ............................... Candles & paraments 

Vicki Long ...................................................... Communion prep 

APRIL 2 

Liturgist:  Debra Olson 

Flowers:  not needed 

Coffee:  Marlene Colvin 

Money Counters:  Harvey 
Crow and Melinda LaPlant 

 

APRIL 9 

Liturgist:  Dan Purnell 

Greeter:  Melinda LaPlant 

Coffee:  Ron Rivas 

Fellowship Friends:  Sarah 
Heiner 

Money Counters:  Sally 
Helman and Melinda LaPlant 

 

 

APRIL 16 

Liturgist:  Ron Rivas 

Coffee:  Marlene Colvin 

Money Counters:  Chris 
Walvatne and Beth Kissinger 

 

APRIL 23 

Liturgist:  Kathy O’Shea 

Greeter:  Sarah Heiner 

Coffee:  Ron Rivas 

Money Counters:  Harvey 
Crow and Marlene Colvin 

 

APRIL  30 

Liturgist:  Bill Brock 

Money Counters:  Donna 
Abbott and Marlene Colvin 

S UNDAY  W ORSHIP  V OLUNTE ERS  

FINANCE COMMITTEE 
By Zoe Ann Dudley, Finance Chair 

 

 

This  is the Best Start to a Trinity Budget year in the past 10 

Years!!  Our Operating cash flow remains financially 

solid due to the fulfillment of “lump sum” annual pledges by several 

Trinity congregants.  This totals $32,740 YTD.  We are at 98% of pay-

ments on monthly EOG’s to date and we have received $19,000 of 

non EOGs.  This puts us in a healthy place at this time remembering 

that we made deep cuts to create this budget. 

Through February our annualized income (EOGs, Cash Donations, 

Rent, etc.) is at 123% of Budget.  THANK YOU TRINITY!!  Our expens-

es thru February are right on target at 101% - just $500 over budget.  

This includes the high cost of oil, cost of utilities and winter fuel oil.  

It also includes several extraordinary expense such as our music 

copyright license for Candlelight Concerts/Sanctuary music perfor-

mances. 

What also keeps us healthy are the hundreds of monthly volunteer 

hours keeping our church clean, managing the upkeep and mainte-

nance of our building, keeping supplies stocked, beautiful music 

filling our hearts and in all of this the joy of working and making it 

happen TOGETHER.  God Bless you all. 

BIRTHDAYS 

1 Katie Allen 

8 Terry Reitz 

11 Ron Rivas 

11 Bess Anne Corwith 

14  Clint Webb 

15  Margaret Engle 

15  Gail Jenkins 

17  Juanita Campbell 

19  Tony Brown 

20  Avery (Becky) Helman 

 

ANNIVERSARIES 

2  Charlie and Sally Helman  

April 
Celebrations! 
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TRINITY LIFE AND COMMUNITY 
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Please  remember these 

people and their 

families in your prayers: Jennifer 

Benoit,  Chuck and Ginny Bracken, 

Juanita Campbell, Cecil, Drewery 

Family, Kris Fairbanks, Steve 

Freeman, Teresa & Fermin Gonzales, 

Ray Grier, Addison Kinchen, Clayton 

LaPlant, Lu, Beth Mackey & Stan 

Goddard, Anita Louise Marley, Karen 

and Tom MartinsDias, Marla Moriarty, 

Tom Olson, Recovery Café, and Lisa 

Reynolds. 

Please pray for healing and support for 

our Trinity family, friends, and family 

members.  

Pray also for those who are lonely, 

grieving, in need, homeless or looking 

for work, and for peace in our world.  

Also, remember in your prayers all those 

in the military, and pray for all in harm’s 

way and their families, as well as those 

who have lost loved ones to war.  

Please pray for those innocents who 

have died and those affected by war and 

violence throughout the world. 

IN OUR 

PRAYERS 
 

Sunday, April 2 

Palm/Passion Sunday 

Isaiah 50:4-9a 

Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29 

(UMH 839) 

Matthew 21:1-11 

Matthew 26:14-27:66 

 

Thursday, April 6 

Maundy Thursday 

Exodus 12:1-4, (5-10) 11-

14 

Psalm 116:1-4, 12-19 

(UMH 837) 

1 Corinthians 11:23-26 

John 13:1-17, 31b-35 

 

Friday, April 7 

Good Friday 

Isaiah 52:13-53:12 

Psalm 22 (UMH 752) 

Hebrews 10:16-25 

John 18:1-19:42 

 

Saturday, April 8 

Holy Saturday 

Job 14:1-14 

Psalm 31:1-4 

Peter 4:1-8 

Matthew 27:57-66 

 

Sunday, April 9 

Easter Sunday 

Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24 

(UMH 839) 

Acts 10:34-43 

Colossians 3:1-4 

Matthew 28:1-10 

John 20:1-18 

 

Sunday, April 16 

2nd Sunday of Easter 

Acts 2:14a, 22-32 

Psalm 16 (UMH 748) 

1 Peter 1:3-9 

John 20:19-31 

 

Sunday, April 23 

3rd Sunday of Easter 

Acts 2:14a, 36-41 

Psalm 116:1-4, 12-19 

(UMH 837) 

1 Peter 1:17-23 

Luke 24:13-35 

 

Sunday, April 30 

4th Sunday of Easter 

Acts 2:42-47 

Psalm 23 (UMH 754 or 

137) 

1 Peter 2:19-25 

John 10:1-10 

BIBLE READINGS 
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Trinity United Methodist Church 
609 Taylor Street 
Port Townsend, WA 98368 

Rev. Tony Brown, Pastor 
360-385-0484 

trinityumc@olympus.net 
www.trinityumcpt.org 

Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, & 
Wednesday, 9am-noon. 

Trinity Times is published by Trinity UMC. 
Please email photos, articles, calendar 

items, announcements, etc., to 
trinityumc@olympus.net. See the 
calendar for current deadline.  
 
Editorial staff and proofreaders: Lynn 
Zephryna, Kim Pratt, and Beth Mackey . 

Assembly and mailing: Jan & Harvey 
Crow. 

TRINITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

609 Taylor Street 

Port Townsend, WA  98368 

Pray for Love, Peace, Justice 

and Rebirth in the world. 

Photos in this issue were submitted by Pastor Tony, Nancy & Alan 

Stevens / Trinity Hiking Group, Ron Portin, Margaret Engle, and Ted 

Wimer. 


